Stockville, NE
December 30, 2020

The Board of Frontier County Commissioners met pursuant to adjournment in regular session on December 30, 2020, with the
following present: Steven J. Hall, Chairman, Kevin Owens, Vice-Chairmand, J.R. Houser, Board Member and Darla M. Walther,
County Clerk. Chairman Hall called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M. and stated that the open meetings act is posted on the wall,
followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. Owens moved to approve the Agenda, Houser seconded. Roll call vote- Owens, Aye; Houser,
Aye; Hall, Aye. Owens moved to approve the minutes from the December 8, 2020 meeting; Hall seconded. Roll call vote- Owens,
Aye; Houser, Aye; Hall, Aye. Houser moved to approve the claims, Owens seconded. Roll call vote- Owens, Aye; Hall, Aye;
Houser, Aye.

At 10:00 Kathy Burr, Extension Educator, met with the board to discuss the Extension Office. Houser moved to declare surplus a list
of obsolete items; Owens seconded. Roll call Vote- Houser, Aye; Owens, Aye; Hall, Aye. The list is on file at the County Clerk’s
Office. Discussion was held regarding amending the salary resolution to change the name of the Cooperative Office Manager to
Frontier County Extension Administrative Assistant at the next board meeting. Discussion was held regarding updating an agreement
between Frontier County, UNL and the Frontier County Extension Board.

At 10:30 A.M. Roger Powell, Frontier County Emergency Manager, met with the board to discuss emergency management.
Also present at various times during the meeting was Dan Rupp, County Sheriff.

At 11:00 A.M. bidding was opened for a 1998 GMC weed control pickup. Present was Lance Zwickl. Bidding was ended at 11:30
AM. Owens moved to accept the bid of $500.00 from Lance Zwickl, Houser seconded. Roll call vote- Owens, Aye; Hall, Aye;
Houser, Aye.

At 11:30 A.M. discussion was held regarding the courthouse grounds keeper. Present and offering a bid was Quinton Chancellor.
Discussion was tabled until the next meeting on January 7, 2020.

Discussion was held regarding a sprinkler system for the Courthouse lawn and upgrades to the Courthouse. A check for old jury
chairs was deposited in the amount of $471.50. Correspondence was read from the NDOT regarding new load rating signs and
photographs.



